DavisPARENTSDO

Make a difference by pledging to:
· Host only alcohol-free, tobacco-free and drug-free parties for teens; 
· Discourage teens from consuming alcohol, tobacco and other drugs in their homes; and 

· Discourage their teens from attending unsupervised parties.

PARENT TIPS FOR HOSTING TEEN PARTIES:  The holiday season is filled with opportunities to socialize and create special high school memories such as the Junior Prom and New Year’s Eve.  If your teen wants to enjoy an after-Prom Party or ring in the New Year with their friends, offer to work with them to host a party at your house. Here are some suggestions* for how you and your child can host a “come sober, stay sober party.”  Often teens want fun, safe options to the uncomfortable pressure of a party with alcohol.

· Help your teenager plan the party. Make a guest list and invite only a specific number of people.

· Set rules ahead of time such as no alcohol, drugs or tobacco.  

· Have your child send out invitations and try to avoid the “open party” situation.

· Put on the invitation that it will be a “sober” party and “by invitation only”.

· Don’t send email invitations.  They can be forwarded to a large number of people quickly and you lose control of who has the information.

· Put your landline number on the invitation and welcome calls from parents.

· Set a start and end time for the party.

· Have all entries and exits monitored by adults to admit only those with invitations.

· Check all bags or lock them up to be given back when they leave.

· Let the attendees know that if they leave, they may not return.

· Have plenty of food and non-alcoholic beverages.

· Have your teen plan some activities such as music, games, movies, etc.

· Let your neighbors know in advance there will be a party and that you will be there to supervise.  Familiarize yourself with the noise ordinance.

· Limit the party access to a certain areas of the house/property.

· Have a plan for dealing with vehicles.  Include parking information on your invitation.

· Call parents of any teen who arrives in possession of alcohol or under the influence.  If you cannot get in touch with the parents, keep the teen there or call the police if necessary.  You can be civilly liable if you know they have been drinking and you let them leave.

· Secure all forms of substances, firearms and other potentially hazardous items in your home in a safe place.

· Call the police if the party gets out of control.

When your teen is invited to a party, contact the adult in charge to verify:

· The location and hours of the party.

· That there will be adult supervision.

· That no alcohol or other drugs will be served or allowed.

When your teen gets home from the party check in with him or her.

DISCUSSION TOPIC: Tell your teen that you signed the pledge and what it means.  Discuss the pros and cons of a going to a party with alcohol and one without. Listen without judgment if they describe parties they have been to with drugs or alcohol.

*from www.DrugFreeActionAlliance.org

DavisPARENTSDO is a parent education committee of secondary schools parent groups that promotes increasing awareness of teen alcohol and other substance use in Davis. For more information, see our website at davisparentsdo.org.
